
 

December 2022 Newsletter               

Heads Up 
Dear Families & Friends, 

As we come to the end of term, I am writing to update you on school developments for the New Year.  

We are delighted to report the following from our parent surveys in the strongly agree or agree sections: 

Most common areas parents wanted to develop: What we are doing: 

 Improve lunchtime activities  

 Wider range of after school clubs 

New lunchtime structured schedule which includes 
board games, sport, playground games, quiet areas 
External providers to offer range of after school 
activities starting in January  

 Reduce number of emails and make 
communication of information easier 

New weekly one page school information update 
to start in January 

*click here for full report & actions https://www.christchurch-moreton.wirral.sch.uk/serve_file/9590874 

Goodbye Mr Jones! Our site Manager Garry Jones is retiring at the end of term after 

many years working with us to keep our school safe and clean. Garry has helped us to 

make numerous improvements to our school environment and we are thankful for his 

years of service and commitment to Christ Church. Garry has been busy handing over to 

our newly appointed Site Manager Nathan Rodway, who takes over from January. We 

wish Mr Jones a happy and healthy retirement and hope to see him regularly in his 

Grandad duties at school! We wish Nathan a successful and happy time as he joins our team. 

 

Thank-you Mr D! We are also saying goodbye to Mr Donelan who has completed his 

time developing PE at Christ Church. Mr Donelan has had a great impact in training 

staff and improving our Sports offer to children to raise the profile of PE. We also 

thank him for the many voluntary hours he has given to Christ Church over the past 

few years. We have contracted a variety of new providers to work with our PE lead 

Miss Cooper to ensure we continue to build on our PE curriculum offer next year. 

97% feel that their child is happy in school 

94% feel that their child is making progress  

97% feel that Christ Church ensures the pupils are well behaved and provides support for those who 
need help to manage behaviour 

100% feel that their child is safe and well cared for at Christ Church 

95% feel that Christ Church responds well to any concerns raised 

100% feel that Christ Church is led and managed well 

94% feel that Christ Church deals effectively with bullying 

100% feel that Christ Church has a distinctively Christian ethos 

98% would recommend Christ Church to another parent 

https://www.christchurch-moreton.wirral.sch.uk/serve_file/9590874


 

Elf Run 
We raised an incredible £1302.55 for Wirral Hospice St. Johns –                                                                               
thank-you so much for your kindness and generosity, especially                                                                                                   
when bills are increasing so much. Thanks also to our fabulous                                                                                                      
children for running and understanding the importance of                                                                                                    
service in our community. 
 

Please join our Christmas Church Services on Tuesday 20th : 

Tuesday 20th December school closes for Christmas to all pupils at 3.30pm  – NO CC4C 
 
Wednesday 4th January – school reopens for Spring Term 
 

Merry Christmas to all our friends and families   

 
 Parking 
May we please request that parents park considerately when dropping off and collecting their children from school, 
and do not pull up in front of driveways or on the narrow pathways as this causes traffic congestion and is very 
dangerous for children walking past. Thank-you for keeping everyone safe. 
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9.30am – Year 1 & Year 2 Christmas church service 

10.30am – Year 3 & Year 4  Christmas church service 

11.30am – Year 5 & Year 6  Christmas church service 

2.30pm – Foundation Stage & Pre-School Christmas church service 

Follow us on twitter to find out what your 

child has been doing in school!    

@CCMPrimary 

The school website is updated with details 

of our new curriculum and our live 

calendar for all school events 

www.christchurch-moreton.wirral.sch.uk 
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